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PROVISIONAL TEACHING CERTIFICATE RENEWAL 
 

House Bill 4614 as introduced 

Sponsor:  Rep. Aaron Miller 

Committee:  Education Reform 

Complete to 1-31-18 
 

SUMMARY:  
 

House Bill 4614 would repeal Section 1531e of the Revised School Code, which allows for the 

option of an extension—a single nonrenewable two-year provisional teaching certificate—

following the lapse of a provisional teaching certificate (which is a three-year certification, and 

is allowed unlimited renewals).  (MCL 380.1531e) 
 

According to the Michigan Department of Education (MDE), a perpetually renewable 

provisional certificate is ideal. The two-year extension effectively presents a roadblock to people 

returning to teaching following lapsed certification, as they are unable to utilize the typical 

renewal process following the two-year extension. 
 

BACKGROUND:  
 

MDE also revised Section 1531e’s companion provisions in its Teacher Certification Code in 

November of 2017. These “procedures upon the expiration of a provisional or interim 

occupational certificate” are found in R 390.1129b. Under the rules, “provisional or interim 

occupational certificates” would be renamed “standard teaching certificates” and would be 

granted for five-year terms instead of three years. According to MDE, the change from 

“provisional” to “standard” is merely a language change, as “provisional” may be interpreted as 

inferior to a typical certificate to people outside of the state. 
  

The rules define standard teaching certificate as the provisional certificate issued by the 

superintendent of public instruction to an individual who holds at least a bachelor’s degree, 

has completed a state approved teacher preparation program, and has met all requirements 

set forth in [the Teacher Certification Code] and the Revised School Code.   
 

Currently, R 390.1129b(7) of the rules allows a person to obtain unlimited five-year renewals of 

the standard certificate, but also retains the post-lapse two-year extension under Section 1531e. 

Passage of HB 4614 would render subsection (7) moot. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 

House Bill 4614 would have no fiscal impact on the state or local units of government. The bill 

would not reduce administrative responsibilities for MDE because certificate candidates would 

be redirected to the renewal process for standard certificates as long as they met the requirements. 
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